
Submitter: ROBIN SCOTT 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

Since adopting vote-by-mail, Oregon consistently ranks as a national leader in voter 

turnout and security. We are in the top 10 states in the nation in terms of voter 

turnout. I strongly oppose a return to in-person voting. I believe efforts to overturn 

vote-by-mail will result in voter suppression. It will particularly impact the working 

class (who may have trouble getting time off to wait in line and vote), people with 

disabilities and the elderly. I also find it suspicious that this bill coincides with 

comments Elon Musk made about potentially tampering with electronic voting 

machines. This is my 40th year voting in the state and I am confident in our current 

system.  


